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        January 11, 2019 

 
Dear Fellow Servants of Christ, 
 
Psalms 91  v.1  He who dwells in the secret place of the Most High shall abide under the shadow 
of the Almighty.  V.2  I will say of the Lord, "He is my refuge and my fortress; My God, in Him I 
will trust."  Amen! 
 
Wow what a year it's been!  So many things happen in a year.  Pastor Ken had some health 
issues that were a great concern for us but he has been redeemed from his ailments and is 
doing well.  He had heart blockages and needed a defibrillator/pacemaker installed as well as 
some stints.  Happy to report he is doing well and his doctor has been pleased with his results 
so far.  We have had some losses in our families and still experiencing some sicknesses but we 
are hopeful in Christ in health recovery and wellness in mind, spirit, body and soul.  Please pray 
for those in this area of need.   
 
The year has been busy through all of the regular work.  We had several activities at Redstone.  
We held the Oklahoma Indian American Baptist Youth Camp at our facilities.  We had several 
gatherings with our Association women with our church ladies hosting the events.  We 
participated in the OSU- FCA annual rappelling event held in the Wichita Wildlife Refuge.  We 
had our community VBS with 17 little ones coming to know Christ as their Savior.  Our outreach 
to the Riverside Indian School this fall resulted in 23 youths coming to Christ.  This brought 
much excitement to us as several of the youths have come from the bottom of the Grand 
Canyon and at most they are very distrustful and hesitant about Christianity.  The presentation 
was Spirit filled and easy to receive so Praise the Lord their names are written in Heaven 
because of Jesus.   
 
Thank you all for your trust in the Lord and in this ministry.  We continue to serve a great Lord 
and Savior.  By His Spirit we see the Lighted steps to take each day.  May He bless you all with 
favor and abundance.  
 
Pastor Ken & Brenda Sullivan 
 


